## **On-Campus Class Discipline Policy**

On-campus classes at Alder Grove are optional. Students should come with an attitude of readiness and a willingness to participate. If a student refuses to cooperate or otherwise disturbs the learning environment for others, the parent may be called to pick up the child.

- •Students should arrive no earlier than 10 minutes before class begins and should be picked up when class is over. Students who are picked up more than 10 minutes late will not be monitored.
- Parents should pick up their students inside the building where the students will be waiting.
- Parents and other visitors (including un-enrolled students) should not be in the building until classes are over, except to volunteer or observe classes with teacher permission.

In order to ensure a safe, friendly, and educational environment for all of our students, these guidelines should be followed:

## Students who have gaps in their schedule or are working in math lab are expected to work quietly on schoolwork only.

- •Students will treat each other and adults respectfully.
- •There will be no bullying allowed.
- •Students will use appropriate language for a classroom environment.
- •Students will not engage in rough play that may endanger other students.
- •Students will not engage in sexual harassment. Verbal, visual, or physical conduct that includes threats, pressure, or demands will not be allowed.
- •Students will not engage in behavior that damages or has the potential to damage property.

Teachers and Administration will determine an appropriate consequence if a student disregards these expectations. Possible outcomes include:

- Meeting with student and/or parent.
- Developing a specific behavior plan.
- Suspending the privilege of attending on-campus classes.

Guardian and student signatures below indicate that these rules have been discussed and are understood.

Student Signature:

Date:

Parent/Guardian Signature:

Date: